August 12, 1971

Mr. Albert R. White, Clerk
Vergemsg-Yanton Water Bistriet
R.D.#3

Vergemes, Vermont 05491

Dear Mr. White:

To confirm my telophons conversatlion with Ben Gould, the
Environmental Doard met on August 11, 1271 to econsider your zequest
for a rublpg on vhether the proposed water pyoject in Vergennes-Panton
would requive a pevmit under Act 250,

It was the Board's unanimous wzullng that a permit will be required
for this project prioy to conatiuction. Howaver, I am sending a copy of
thig letter to the Digtrict Comnlsslon members asking them to expsdite
youy gpplication as wuch es possible.

I believe 1t was the Board's feeling that therve has bean suf-
flcient time since Act 250 went iuto effect in June, 1970 for the
Watey District to be aware of the law's ragquivements, and consequently,
to have applied for a permit.

Lf I can be of further agsistance Lo you, please feel free to
contact ma,

Sincerely,

; ROBERT §. BABCOCK, JR.
Ezecutive Officer
Eovivonmantal Board
RSB, jrisp
el Harey Montague
Duncan Broun
Steven Fraeedman
Brian Lloyd, Coordinator




